
 
 

Dear Mayor and Board of Alderman,  

​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ March 31, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to pending inclement weather and  after consulting with Warren County 

Emergency Management, we decided to postpone our “Big Wheels Keep on Turning” 

event for March 29th, 2025. We felt that this was the best choice to make in order to 

keep our community safe.  

 

We were in communication with Rick Daughtry throughout this decision making 

process and discussed postponing the event with him prior to doing so. The Parks and 

Recreation department looked at available dates for Halls Ferry Park and gave us a 

possible date for our event of May 3rd, 2025. We are requesting for approval of this new 

date for our previously approved community event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your time,  

 

Heather Calnan Sumners  

Projects Chairman  

Junior Auxiliary of Vicksburg 


